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From the Desk of Rabbi Bruce Benson 

The High Holidays are over. The festivals are behind us as we now move into our year. 
A couple of dates to put in your calendars: 

Friday November 9th: KRISTALLNACHT will be commemorated at our service. The night, 
considered by many to be the beginning of the Holocaust of World War II happened 
November 9/10, 1938. 

As antisemitism grows in our country through vitriolic language and antisemitic crimes 
increase and the percentage of hate crimes listed by the FBI that fit this description 
reaches 68%, it is time for us to begin to look more seriously at the landscape around 
our country based on the language and words used in public discourse. 

It appears to be time for us to remember the clarion call of past generations not so many decades ago: 
NEVER AGAIN.  It is time for us to remember that when societies carve out the “others” it quickly be-
comes all of the others, not just the ones being name called - they are just the ones to be impacted first.  I 
am not suggesting that we become overly fearful but that we become more watchful and perhaps, a bit 
less wishful. Let’s choose watchfulness over fear but let us not become this generation’s denialists. At its 
root, hate unleashed on one group ultimately opens the doors to hate unleashed against many 
“subcutaneous“ groups within a society. Everything wrong with a society becomes the fault of the 
“others”- 68% of hate crimes in America are aimed at the Jewish community - 2 out of every 3…. 

Let us bond together as a Jewish community as we are strengthened by our numbers. The more of us 
they know about, the stronger we appear and that helps us in many ways. 

We also celebrate Thanksgiving this month. Let us make this a year when we look deeply at the prayers in 
our siddha (prayerbook) and recognize how many of our prayers are alluding to the concept of giving 
thanks… Let’s focus on that and be watchful as we also remember NEVER AGAIN holds us to a higher 
standard of watching out for each other, Jewish or not. 

We were chosen by God in the Torah and instructed over 30 times to watch over, and be protective of, 
the GER TOSHAV - the resident alien, for the most part people trying to make a better life for themselves. 
Fear mongering is telling us they’re almost all criminals BUT most of the inmates I see when I visit local, 
and state jails are white-skinned Americans. Let us create the way to tell the difference between the vast 
majority of immigrants who, like us a generation ago, are God fearing, honest people trying to better 
their lives from the few who are inherently troubled human beings. 

We are God’s chosen. It is our job to NOT be a stumbling block for the GER TOSHAV - certainly not unrea-
sonably due to peddlers of fear. The Jewish way is to do to them as you would want it to be done to us. 
68% - a daunting number requiring our focus and diligence. Let the bookends this month of Kristallnacht 
and Thanksgiving teach us much about how to live as God’s chosen. It is our job. 

Rabbi Bruce 

                     551 SW Bethany Drive 

                      Port St Lucie, FL 34986 

                        phone  772-336-2424                  
                     

                  November 2024 

       TISHREI / CHESHVAN 5785                          
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The point of a Kol Nidrei appeal, as you know, is to reach as many of you as possible – to help 

you understand that dues and fees, as in every temple, only cover a portion of our annual budg-

et, the importance of every dollar you add is what keeps our doors open, so that we are here, 

here when YOU need US and that we maintain a Jewish presence in Port St Lucie.  We need 

to assure that this Temple is here in the years to come, so that anyone, member or not, will 

have a place to come to when a need arises. I need to impress upon all of you that your dues 

and donations help to support our congregation and everyone in our TBEI community, for 

now, and to guarantee that we’ll continue to be here.  I need to encourage you to make our 

congregation a priority when you decide where your donation dollars go.  So, I ask you to give 

because this is one of the few charitable contributions where you know 100% of the money that 

you donate goes where you intend it to go.  Every single donation matters no matter how small 

or how large. Our dues help to pay for many of our basic needs, but it’s the extra giving that 

helps us cover everything else. Just like our own homes, this building requires maintenance – 

and that costs money – we have the same expenses as you. In fact, we just had to have one of 

our air conditioners replaced. If you would like to give more, but simply cannot right now, do it 

over a period of time – our needs exist all year. Commit to a little at a time – it still helps just as 

much.  

I challenge you to give of your time. Get involved, help organize an event, or simply come to 

one. Come to an Adult Ed class, join Brotherhood or Sisterhood. Come to Torah Study. Be-

cause the truth is, aside from the money, we need you, your time, and your talent. We are all 

busy and I know how it feels to not have enough time – we all have 24 hours in a day and 7 

days in a week, no one has more time than anyone else and just like our money, we all decide 

how to spend our time. We need your involvement, your energy, and your commitment. We 

are all in this together, it’s up to us to keep our doors open.  

Again, I want to thank each of you for all you do.  New members.  Long-time Members. And 

everyone in between. You are a vital part of our Temple family, and I’m proud to be here, with 

hope for a long, exciting future, and wish you a happy and healthy new year.  

Shana Tovah – Happy, Healthy New Year!         

         Faith 

The President’s Communication Corner ……………… 

Some excerpts from what I said at our Kol Nidrei service: 

As we head into this new year together, I want to let you know some of the amazing things we 

have accomplished, some you can see and some you can’t. I don’t really like to single anyone 

out, but I must name a few. I feel that we owe a continued tremendous debt of gratitude in 

particular to Kay & Mike Vesey, they are both amazing. Through their diligence and hours up-

on hours of hard work, as I said last year, we received a grant through the Secure Community 

Network in the amount of $103,000. Our first focus was to install a camera system that has en-

abled us to enhance our building security so that we have visual access to the entire inside and 

outside of our building. Since last Yom Kippur protective ‘blast-proof’ coating has been ap-

plied to all of our windows and glass doors. Recently the steel doors that we have been waiting 

for have been installed, giving us more security. Unfortunately, in these times, we have to be 

very conscientious about our security. We are making every effort to ensure the protection of 

our congregation. This grant has given us the ability to increase the safety of our building and 

our congregation. And thank you Michael & Kay for everything else that you have done wheth-

er it’s security or taking care of our building, especially getting us ready for the Holidays. 

Thank you, Richard Levine, for your beautiful services; and stepping up whenever Rabbi Ben-

son is unavailable to conduct a service, not to mention being our Shofarist this year. And thank 

you to Nadine Wenzel for your very generous donation to enable us to beautify our Bemah. 

Thank you to Sisterhood for providing the Onegs we enjoy on Fridays, and to everyone who 

sponsors an Oneg for special occasions. Our thanks to Brotherhood for your help during the 

Holiday services.  And thank you to everyone that has stepped up to be a part of our Holiday 

services. 

Our volunteers are the backbone of this Temple. I want to take this opportunity to express my 

deepest appreciation to everyone that gives their time and help in all the areas that require vol-

unteers.  Their caring and devotion has been essential in our ability to not only survive the 

challenges of the last few years, but we have come out stronger than ever.  This is exactly what 

our Temple family is all about. 

I also want to thank every member of our Board past and present for their time and commit-

ment to our congregation.  Their dedication ensures that our values are supported. 

My last special thank you goes to Rabbi Benson for all he continues to do to make TBEI the 

very exceptional and extraordinary Temple that we are. For the unique High Holy Day ser-

vices he conducts and for our choir that we have come to look forward to every year. Just so 

you know, the coordination between Rabbi and the choir doesn’t happen when they walk 

through our doors Erev Rosh Hashanah – they spend a lot of time together during the months 

prior to the Holidays rehearsing, in order for our services to come together the way they do.  

Being involved and connected, not just financially, gives us all a feeling of truly belonging. I en-

courage you to invest in our success too. We are a welcoming community, and we need every-

one to feel a sense of belonging because we cannot do it without you.       Continued on next page... 

ביחד 
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Continued from previous page... 

The point of a Kol Nidrei appeal, as you know, is to reach as many of you as possible – to 

help you understand that dues and fees, as in every temple, only cover a portion of our annual 

budget, the importance of every dollar you add is what keeps our doors open, so that we are 

here, here when YOU need US and that we maintain a Jewish presence in Port St Lucie.  We 

need to assure that this Temple is here in the years to come, so that anyone, member or not, 

will have a place to come to when a need arises. I need to impress upon all of you that your 

dues and donations help to support our congregation and everyone in our TBEI community, 

for now, and to guarantee that we’ll continue to be here.  I need to encourage you to make our 

congregation a priority when you decide where your donation dollars go.  So, I ask you to give 

because this is one of the few charitable contributions where you know 100% of the money 

that you donate goes where you intend it to go.  Every single donation matters no matter how 

small or how large. Our dues help to pay for many of our basic needs, but it’s the extra giving 

that helps us cover everything else. Just like our own homes, this building requires mainte-

nance – and that costs money – we have the same expenses as you. In fact, we just had to have 

one of our air conditioners replaced. If you would like to give more, but simply cannot right 

now, do it over a period of time – our needs exist all year. Commit to a little at a time – it still 

helps just as much.  

I challenge you to give of your time. Get involved, help organize an event, or simply come to 

one. Come to an Adult Ed class, join Brotherhood or Sisterhood. Come to Torah Study. Be-

cause the truth is, aside from the money, we need you, your time, and your talent. We are all 

busy and I know how it feels to not have enough time – we all have 24 hours in a day and 7 

days in a week, no one has more time than anyone else and just like our money, we all decide 

how to spend our time. We need your involvement, your energy, and your commitment. We 

are all in this together, it’s up to us to keep our doors open.  

Again, I want to thank each of you for all you do.  New members.  Long-time Members. And 

everyone in between. You are a vital part of our Temple family, and I’m proud to be here, 

with hope for a long, exciting future, and wish you a happy and healthy new year.  

Shana Tovah – Happy, Healthy New Year!         

         Faith 

ביחד 

We’re looking forward 
to Julia’s Bat Mitzvah  

in February 
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Greetings Sisterhood Members,    

Our next General Meeting will be on Tuesday, November 19th at 11:30 am.  It is for our  paid up 

members only (no guests) and will be a luncheon catered by Rise and Grind Cafe.  Our speaker 

will be Jolene Caraballo Vice-Mayor of Port St Lucie.   

When Doris Haendel sends you an email to respond with your reservation please answer quick-

ly.  We need an accurate count for the caterer. 

I look forward to greeting you! 

Linda Chazin, President 

Sisterhood News 

 
 

Our Judaica Shop  

We have many new and beautiful items on sale  

If you would like to purchase something in the gift shop  

we are open on Fridays from 7 to 7:30 p.m.  

  or call for an appointment   

               Linda  871-1205                   Faith  561-315-4281 

                     

                     

The NEW 2024/2025 Enjoyment Books are here!!! 

Thank you to everyone that has contributed non-

perishable food that will be donated to a local food 

bank.  

You can still bring your donations any time you come 

to the Temple.  
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BROTHERHOOD NEWS : 

Dear Brotherhood Members, 

First, I want to thank all who volunteered to be ushers during our Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur services last 
month.  The services were beautiful as usual and went very smoothly considering the change to a new prayer 
book projected on screens instead of actual books. 

The tentative date for our planned lunch speaker event featuring Ving Kamsler’s talk on taxes has been moved 
from November 21st to December 19th. 

We are exploring sponsoring a “Dine and Donate” event with the Recovery Sports Grill located in Tradition. This 
would be a fund-raising event for the Brotherhood.  Stay tuned for more information. 

Sincerely, 

Bill Shrage, Brotherhood President 
sailshrage@aol.com 

Rabbi Benson’s Cell Phone Number is:  561-601-8294 

Our officer’s phone numbers: 

Faith Krumenacker ~ President 

Norman Miller ~ Vice President 

Arlene Schweitzer ~ Secretary 

Linda Chazin ~ Sisterhood President 

Bill Shrage ~ Brotherhood President 

 

561-315-4281 

561-222-0676 

305-804-8979 

772-871-1205 

203-216-2219           

       

On behalf of our PSL Police Department  

several officers received blessings from  

Rabbi Benson at our recent Friday night service. 

mailto:sailshrage@aol.com
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 Michael Cook, DMD 

John Harllee, DDS 

 

 

  8 Tobi Schwartz 

14 Sandra Lippman 

21 Ava Wagner 

22 Rochelle Lustig 

24 Evelyn Poulter 

25 Susan Kosten 

26 David Bialick 

27 Jacob Grant 

27 Helen Stuart 

29 Faith Krumenacker 

 

 

 

   

 

November Birthdays 

November Anniversaries 

 

 

We are selling  

Honey  

in our Gift Shop. 

 

  

Get well wishes and speedy recovery to our Temple family and friends:    

         
              Carol Kahn                       Carol Mortman                        Carol Seigel                           
             Andrea Stephens                                        Mark Stuart    
                      
                                                     

             David Austin                    Michael Becker                           Darlene Brofman 
             Amy Conoly                      Jeffrey Farenback-Brateman     Helga Fielitz  
             Mara Kupperman              Ashleigh Mc Gregor                    Cookie Romeo                
                                        Edward Wolf 

  1 Laurie & Gary Cooper 

10 Kay & Michael Vesey 

11 Diane & Benjamin Goldberg 

26 Judi & Albert Bindman 
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  Friday night Candle Lighting Schedule:  

                                 November: 

   1            6:20 pm 

   8  5:16 pm 

 15 5:13 pm 

 22           5:11 pm 

                 29           5:11 pm 

   Light-

ing the 

Shabbat Can-

dles: 

 

Baruch ata Adonay, Eloheynu melech ha-olam, asher kid-

shanu b’mitz-votuv, v’tzivanu l’hadlik nayr shel Shabbat. 

Praised are You, Lord our G-d, King of the universe, who has 

taught us the way of holiness through the Mitzvot, and en-

joined upon us the kindling of the Shabbat lights.  

 

  Bronze - $100    

 Silver - $150 

 Gold  - $200    

               Memorial Plaques - $200 

            Call the Temple office @ 772-336-2424                      

TREE OF LIFE AND 

 MEMORIAL PLAQUES  

Our Shofar advertising year begins with the September issue. 

If you or anyone you know would like to advertise in our monthly 

newsletter please contact the Temple office for details.   

 Rates are as follows per year: 

FULL PAGE……………….……….$325.00  

HALF PAGE……………………..…$200.00  

QUARTER PAGE………………….$145.00  

BUSINESS CARD………..…………. 95.00  

ONE-TIME FULL PAGE………….…$ 40.00 / ISSUE 

 

1860 SW Fountainview Blvd., Suite 100  

       Port St. Lucie, FL 34986  

Web: www.karplaw.com 

 (772) 343-8411   (800) 893-9911 

~ ~ Wednesday, December 25th  ~ ~  

 

 

 

 

 

 

~ ~ Get your tickets  online ~ ~   

See the flyer for more information 

  Upcoming Friday night Torah services  
      will be on the following dates: 
                     November 15th 
  December 20th 
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To plant a tree in Israel the direct number is: 

800-542-8733          The cost is $18.00  

Join us for all our functions  and events. 

 

 

Join Rabbi Benson  

on Thursday mornings at 10 AM  

for interesting Torah Study discussions 

on Zoom.   

 

Our Semi-Annual 

Congregation Meeting 

will be on  

Thursday, November 21st 

at 2 p.m. 

Yizkor is recited in 5785 

on the following dates:  

October 12th 

October 25th 

April 19th 

May 31st 
Friday nights at 7:30 p.m. 

Saturdays at 10 a.m. 
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PLEASE…………….. 

Notify the Temple office or call the Rabbi if you are aware a fellow congregant is ill, or 
if a family member is ill, or  has had an accident, or is in need of the Rabbi’s services.   

The Rabbi can only help if he is informed that he is needed.   

From:            In Memory Of: 

Beverly Elster   Phillip Nechamkin 

Susan Redman   Jane Etenson 

Jay Cohn   Corrado Sabino  

Rochelle Lustig   Dennis Bergman 

Beverly Elster   Howard Cohen 

Debra Flax   Dr. Marshall Flax 

Arnalda Alwood   Ludwig Reland 

Steven Kaye   Gerald Kaye 

YAHRZEIT  FUND  DONATIONS 

NOTE:   

Above donations were received in September  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR  

GENEROUS DONATIONS: 

 Donations to the Holiday Flower Fund: 

Gloria  Bycher & Sidney Schulman 

Nora G Klein 

Ferne Barishman 

NOTE:   

Above donations were received in  September 

 

Memorial Plaques  

  To ensure that your family members are remembered  

 on their yahrzeit dates you can order a plaque that will  

 be placed on a Memorial Board in our sanctuary.  

   The cost is $200 for members   
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This past month:  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

We’re preparing for the Holidays 
and changing the Torah covers   

We celebrated Rosh HaShanah 
With Rabbi Benson & Richard Levine 

On Simchat Torah we  changed the Torah covers back. 
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THE STAMP CORNER ~ ~  By Ellis Bromberg  

Stamp Of the Month:   EL AL NATIONAL AIRLINES INCORPORATED 76 YEAR AGO THIS MONTH 

A mere vision in 1948, the year when it was incorpo-
rated, El Al Israel Airlines today is one of the world's 
most advanced and efficient airlines and the ultimate 
success story of international civil aviation.  This month's 
featured stamp, a multicolored souvenir sheet, was is-
sued by Israel in 1962 during the El Al Stamp Show in Tel 
Aviv, held to celebrate the airline's early years. 

The birth and growth of El Al is directly tied to the dra-
matic and historic establishment of Israel as an inde-
pendent state on May 14, 1948, which paved the way for 
El Al to become Israel's national airline.  In September 
1948, the Israeli government wanted to bring home its 
newly designated president, Chaim Weizmann, and his 

wife Vera, from Switzerland.  Officials chose a four-engine C-54 from the Israeli Air Force and named the aircraft "El Al," 
inspired by the biblical phrase from the book of the Hebrew prophet Hosea, meaning "to the above," or more poetically "to 
the skies."  Hurriedly, the plane was painted with the name "El Al" and "Israel National Aviation Company" in both English 
and Hebrew, with the Israeli flag on the tail.  After the ten-hour flight from Geneva, on September 28, the aircraft landed 
with President Chaim and Vera Weizmann at Ekron Airbase near Rehovot, southeast of Tel Aviv, to a military band playing 
"Hatikvah," the national anthem of the new nation. 

On November 15, 1948 -- 76 years ago this month -- the new Israeli airline became incorporated under the name El Al 
Israel Airlines Ltd. with the Israeli government holding 80% and the remaining 20% held by Jewish organizations in Isra-
el.  Its original goal was to provide a better means of transportation for Jewish immigrants.  At first the flights were manned 
by volunteers and the aircraft originated from World War II surplus (DC-4 Skymasters and C-46 Curtis Commandos).  El Al 
played a decisive role in saving the imperilled Jewish communities of the Middle East. 

But El Al was quick to branch out, adding flights to Paris and Rome in 1949.  In 1950, the company acquired Constellations 
and the routes covered included Athens, Zurich, Vienna, London, Nairobi, Johannesburg, and New York.  Istanbul, Brus-
sels, Amsterdam, Frankfort, Munich, Copenhagen and Tehran were added soon thereafter.  By the beginning of the 21st 
century, there were 50 international destinations, including Beijing and New Delhi, as well as nine cities in the United 
States. 

El Al has been a repeated target for terrorist attacks; fortunately most of these were foiled thanks to excellent securi-
ty.  However, despite all the precautions taken, a passenger was killed in Athens in 1968, and a crew member lost his life 
in Zurich in 1969. 

El Al played a crucial role in the 1990’s, bringing a steady flow of immigrants from Russia and Ethiopia.  The company also 
played a crucial role during the 1991 Gulf War, remaining the sole active airline, as all other companies suspended 
their flights to Israel. 

The 55 prutot stamp at the center of the souvenir sheet features an El Al 707 Boeing Jet Airliner.  El Al's original logo is dis-
played in the upper left hand corner of the souvenir sheet.  
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This past month:  

On Simchat Torah we opened our Torah around the sanctuary and Rabbi Benson  
pointed to the various parts that we are most familiar with. 
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Names. We all have them, given to us soon after birth. Some of us like them, others don't. Some of us decide to 
be called by a nickname instead. but no matter, we have them for life - and it's nice to know that the name itself 
is filled with some sort of meaning, and it's nice to know what that meaning is. The book I 
am reviewing, The New Name Dictionary (Modern English and Hebrew Names) by Alfred 

J. Kolatch, is full of many of the first names that exist, plus more information you may find interesting about 
where our names originated and the naming process. The author decided to follow a naming system that 
had been used for centuries by Jewish communities around the world. That system involved choosing for 
each child a Hebrew name that would correspond in meaning to his or her English name. Also, he used 
three surveys in the 1940's, when the purpose was to 

determine which Hebrew and English names were most commonly used by Jewish children and what type 
of correlation existed between the two. Actually, 15,000 names were submitted, and it was concluded that 
there was not much of a relationship in meaning that existed between the two. Other research was con-
ducted in 1985, telephone books in Israel were scanned for first names - and newer names were found. 
Even more sources were used to gather names - no simple feat! The book also includes the most popular 
Yiddish names, transliterated into English. Also included is a list of unisex Hebrew names. 
   Before I give you specific examples, let's see what the author includes in his General Introduction. There are Biblical names and 
their roots, Christian names - before and 
after the Reformation, and also those of Puritan extremists, the return of Biblical names, Names for places, calendar and holiday 
names(for Christians and Jews), numeral names,  name changes (as Abraham from Abram, or Sarah from Sarai), more modern 
names "borrowed" from the opposite sex (Alexandra from Alexander and Davida from David), names where letters have been 
dropped or added to form new ones (Sarah and Hannah have become Sara and Hanna, and Deborah has become Debra). 
   When discussing the naming process, Rabbi Kolatch writes about Jews living in the Arab world. He mentions that today, around 
the world, one gives a Hebrew (or Yiddish) and a secular name. However, the association between the two is usually a similarity in 
sound, usually confined to the first letter or syllable. The author discusses naming children after 
relatives. Many of you know that Ashkenazic Jews name children after those that are no longer alive. Why? One reason given for 
not naming a child after a living relative was they weren't only given the name of the departed, but also along with it goes the rela-
tive's soul - and two people cannot share one soul.  Another reason given was that if one names a child 
after a living relative, it might result in the shortening of the older relative's life. The author even discusses in what circumstances 
a child could be named after non-relatives. 
   Of course, the author's book also contains information on when and where a boy is named, as well as when and where a girl is 
named. What about the naming of an adopted child? It depends on whether or not the child had already been named. How does a 
convert receive his or her name? Most of the time, converts use names from Abraham and Sarah. Explanations abound in the 
book. What if a child's father has converted to another religion? How is a child born out of wedlock named? Lastly, Rabbi Kolatch 
explains the naming 
ceremony for both boys and girls - when it takes place and what is done within it. 
   The last part of the book, which is really the bulk of the book, contains names - masculine and feminine, in Hebrew and in Eng-
lish. But then there are also unisex Hebrew names and popular Hebrew names and popular Yiddish names. In one of the indexes, 
there is even a list of transliterated Hebrew names, with many page numbers listed next to each one, informing us on what other 
pages we can find even more information.  
   Many Jews know about their English names as well as their Hebrew ones. For those that might not, let me close my eyes, let my 
fingers wander the pages of the TBEI Directory. Where it stops is the name I will describe. (eyes closed to be fair. I don't want to 
be blamed for being partial)! Here are the results: 
Ferne - from the Anglo-Saxon, meaning "strong and brave" 
Linda - from the Latin and Spanish meaning "handsome, pretty" or from the Anglo-Saxon, meaning "lovely or gentle maid" 
Leonard - French form of the Old High German meaning "strong as a lion" 
Debra - a variant form of Deborah - from the Hebrew meaning "swarm of bees" or "to speak kind words" 
Faith - from the Anglo-Saxon meaning "unswerving trust and hope" 
William - a variant from Old French Willaume and the Old High German Willehelm meaning "resolute protector" 
   Hebrew equivalents are given next to each name. 
   This is not a book only for new parents. It might be interesting for you to look up the names of other relatives and friends. It 
would be a fascinating discussion around a holiday dinner table, or out with friends! 
   If you are interested in checking this book out of our library, let me know at skorinow@gmail.com 
 

Our Monthly TBEI Library Book Review……………….by Sheilah Korinow 

mailto:skorinow@gmail.com
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Temple Beth El Israel 

551 SW Bethany Drive  

 Port St Lucie, FL 34986  

For information - 772-336-2424  

Quarter Auction 

Tuesday - November 12th 6:00 p.m.  

Join us for an enjoyable event. 
 

Admission $3.00 
(Admission includes 1 paddle - additional paddles 2/$5.00.) 

 

Vendors / Prizes  

50/50 Raffle 

Hot Dogs / Chips / Soda 
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Quarter Auction 
 

We have had many requests to explain a “Quarter Auction” so here is an explanation: 

 

A quarter auction is a fundraising event that combines elements of a raffle, an auction, and a di-
rect sales party. It’s a fun way to raise money for a good cause while enjoying some friendly com-
petition and socializing with others. Here’s how it works: 

Arrival: When you arrive at the event, you’ll be given a numbered paddle for a donation. This paddle 
will have a corresponding numbered chip that will be placed into a drawing basket. 

Preview: Before the auction begins, you’ll have the opportunity to browse the items up for 
“auction.” These items will be on display for about an hour after the doors open, allowing you to 
decide which ones you’re interested in. 

Bidding: Once the auction starts, an announcer or helper will hold up an item and announce wheth-
er it’s a “one-quarter” or “two-quarter” bid. If you’re interested in bidding, you’ll put one or two quar-
ters (depending on what was announced) into the bucket for each paddle you wish to bid with. For 
example, if you have two paddles and want to bid with both of them to increase your chances of 
winning, and the item is a “one-quarter” bid, you’ll put $0.50 in the bucket and raise your paddles. If 
you decide to bid with only one paddle, you’ll pay $0.25. 

Collection: A worker will walk from table to table with a bucket to collect bids. Once all the quar-
ters have been collected, the bucket is shaken to mix up all the chips. 

Winner Selection: The announcer will draw a number from the bucket, and if they draw your num-
ber and you had bid on the item, congratulations! You’ve won that item at a great price. If they 
draw your number and you didn’t bid on the item, simply call out “no bid!” and they’ll continue 
drawing numbers until they find a winner. 

Additional Activities: Quarter auctions may also include various raffles and cash-and-carry items 
throughout the evening. 

Remember to bring quarters with you to the event; however, if you forget or run out, there will be 
rolls of quarters available for purchase. Enjoy the excitement of bidding on items while supporting 
a good cause!  

  

http://relay.acsevents.org/site/DocServer/What_Is_a_Quarter_Auction_and_How_Does_It_Work.pdf?docID=218273
http://relay.acsevents.org/site/DocServer/What_Is_a_Quarter_Auction_and_How_Does_It_Work.pdf?docID=218273
http://relay.acsevents.org/site/DocServer/What_Is_a_Quarter_Auction_and_How_Does_It_Work.pdf?docID=218273
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TREASURE COAST JEWISH FILM FESTIVAL 

“ALL ABOUT THE LEVKOVICHES” 

STREAMING NOVEMBER 1st - 3rd  ~ ~  LIVE NOVEMBER 3rd at 2:30 p.m. 

AT TEMPLE BETH EL ISRAEL ~ ~ RABBI BRUCE BENSON 
551 SW BETHANY DRIVE 

ST LUCIE WEST ~ ~ 772-336-2424 

CONTACT: LEN BERKMAN @ LEONARDCB5665@GMAIL.COM  

DONATIONS ARE 6.00 PER PERSON FOR NON-MEMBERS  

Refreshments at 2 p.m.        Film at 2:30 p.m. 

In Hungary, after his wife’s death, a secular 

Jewish boxing coach agrees to allow his 

Orthodox Israeli son to sit Shiva in his 

home as long as he brings the grandson he 

has never met. This is a heartwarming 

dramedy set in contemporary Budapest. 
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                   Beth El Memorial Park, Inc. 
 

 

 
 

TRADITIONAL        CREMAINS 

A  -  Husband, wife, dependent children under 22 who are members of Temple Beth El Israel. $2000.        $1100. 

B -   Members of other Temples in the area.       $2000.        $1100. 

C  -  For non-members.          $2600.        $1300. 

 Add $50. filing fee per sale not per grave site & $195. for Perpetual Care 

       Note:  For the purpose of this pricing, a member is one who has been a paid up member of their Temple for a period of more than one year.  

        Opening and closing of 5 x 10 grave is $1200 with a tent & chairs, opening and closing of 3 x 3 grave is $450 without tent & chairs or 

        $750 with tent & chairs. 

         Add additional charge for Sunday & Holiday burials of $300 for 5 x 10 and $250 for 3 x 3. No burials on Shabbat or Jewish Holidays. 

   For more information please call:  Bob Polakow (772) 807-3355      or       Harold Schwartz (561) 635-5237 
                                                                       
 

                                                          

The direct line for the cemetery is:  772-882-3601 

For online information: BEMPTC.ORG  

If you take pictures at any of our functions, please send them to me so we can all share your photos. 

      Send them to:  faithkrumenacker@comcast.net 

  

 

 

 

                   

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRADITIONAL PLOTS ARE 5’ X 10’ CREMAINS PLOTS ARE 3’ X 3’ 

Located on Old Dixie Highway in Fort Pierce one mile north of Indrio Road.  

There are three pricing levels for gravesites, all of which include Perpetual Care. 
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            Buy & enjoy a delicious deli sandwich  
                                    before the show 

                Show Ticket prices: $19, $29 & $39 
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NOVEMBER  YAHRZEITS 

10/25 - 10/26 

Hermine Asher 

Lucille Brooking 

Joseph Dorman 

Sarah Dorman 

David Feuerstein 

William Filler 

William Goldberg 

Alvin Goldfarb 

Lilly Halper 

Eleanor Harris 

Clara Kahan 

Esther Kahan 

Frances Katz 

Fannie Lewis 

Gertrude Neal 

Dorothy Pearlman 

Lester J. Perle 

Mark Potell 

Jeanette Redman 

Ada Sabino-Payne 

Robert Sapiro 

Lawrence Silver 

Meyer Wisan 

11/2-11/8 

Benjamin Ackerman 

Albert Arbeitman 

Lemuel Bernheim 

Sarah Bronstein 

Ida Cohn 

Elaine Derector 

Arlyne Goldfarb 

Melvin Karpf 

Gerald “Jerry" Kaye 

Samuel Kezner 

Julia Klatch 

Ernest Lyman 

Stanley Maggin 

Glen Marcuse 

Harold Medlow 

Maria Medvedeff 

Andy Poulter 

Bernard  Rashbaum 

Blanche Rich 

William Rubin 

Hy Seitel 

Benjamin Silverman 

Phillip Sinoway 

William Staples 

Matilda Walter 

11/9-11/15 

Edith Bromberg 

Edith Brown 

Philip Cohen 

Sally Cohen 

Charles Fogelman 

Arnold Goldberg 

Judah Graulich 

Warren Hartogsohn 

Arthur Hucke 

Zese Jacobowitz 

Lena Kleinman 

Gail Korinow 

Max Leiter 

Justin Jay Levin 

Lillian Lynn 

Blanche Morton 

Evelyn Rainone 

Rhoda Roberts 

Ida Rose 

Max Rudolf 

Diese Sabino 

Joseph P. Sachs 

Marilyn Schwartz 

Jerome Sirota 

Michael Tama 

Abraham Teich 

Conrad Timpf 

YAHRZEIT 

Observance is an annual  

reminder of the date of death 

 of a loved one and a tribute  

to the influence they made 

 on our lives.    

11/16-11/22 

Ida Auerbach 

Jacob Baron 

Marian Block 

Nathan Brown 

Rose Chaifetz 

Marshall Cranor 

Maurice J. Fleeman 

William Haynes 

Hilda Heitner 

Minnie Kastner 

Yefim Keyzerman 

Bertrand Mastroff 

Cecelia Mastroff 

Marvin Motel 

Molly Nechamkin 

George Redman 

Dorothy Katz Rogat 

Ida Rubin 

Fred Schnabolk 

Allen Smiler 

William Tipley 

11/23-11/29 

Gizella Blau 

Molly Levy Brodkin 

Julius Cassel 

Bernice Cohen 

Barnett Engelman 

Ellen Flecker 

Harvey Goldstein 

William Gross 

Charles Harris 

Jack Himmelstein 

Jerry Hutchison 

Rachel Keyzerman 

Avery Steven Klatch 

Jacob Levin 

George Levine 

Rita Lippman 

Lilly Lisansky 

Maria Marcuse 

Anna Meyers 

Isabelle Muravnick 

David Plotkin 

Jennie Rappaport 

Farrell E Salzman 

Sophie Schulley 

Vickie Shore 

Hermina Weiss 

Sylvia Wolchuck 

APPROPRIATE PRACTICES: 

• Kaddish at Synagogue 

• Memorial candle at home 

• Donation to Synagogue in tribute  
        to the memory of a deceased loved one 

Kaddish for your loved one will be recited during the services  
on the Shabbat before the Yahrzeit date. 

Life Cycle Events 

Our sympathy and condolences are extended to:  

                    Barbara & Bruce Warren on the loss of her mother Helen Salak Ora. 

May the source of peace send peace to all who mourn and comfort to all who are bereaved  

11/30-12/6 

Virgil Alwood 

Henry Drizin 

Guenter Fielitz 

Breina Freiman 

Marilyn Friedman 

Jack Greshes 

Carol Diane Haid 

Edith Kasarsky 

Harry Kastner 

Leo  S. Kastner 

Allen Kutner 

Lynn Carol Lipson 

William Millman 

Sue Plavac 

John Pollack 

Herbert Potell 

Samuel Rappaport 

Charles Rudolf 

Doris L. Sawicki 

Richard Schnabolk 

Rosalie Sherman 

Mildred Sklar 

Mamie Slomowitz 

Sadie Staiman 

Clara Trachtenberg 

Billie Weinberg 
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For us, there is no greater responsibility than helping to honor and pre-

serve a life’s story.  We believe every life should be commemorated. 

•  Adhering to Jewish Traditions. 

• Part of the Nation’s Largest Network of Jewish Funeral Homes. 

• Traditional Burials, Transfer from State and Cremations. 
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TEMPLE BETH EL ISRAEL DONATION OPPORTUNITIES 

 Donor’s Name  ______________________________________________________ 

 

 Address  ___________________________________________________________ 

 

 City  ______________________  State  _______  Zip _______  Phone  _________ 
 

 Payable to TBEI: 

 $  ________  Building Reserve Fund (to help cover expenses for repairs to equipment) 

 $  ________  Capital Improvement Fund (for major improvements) 

 $  ________  Flower Fund (for flowers on the Bima for Shabbat & Holidays) 

 $  ________  General Fund (for general operations) 

 $  ________  Hevra Fund (provides meals of consolation for families in mourning) 

 $  ________  Kiddush Fund (provides refreshments after Shabbat morning services) 

 $  ________  Leaf on the Tree of Life:  

    Bronze  $100      Silver  $150      Gold  $200 

    In remembrance of a special person or event 

    Forms are available in the Temple office 

 $  ________  Library Fund (for the purchase and upkeep of library books and equipment) 

 $  ________  Memorial Plaques - $200 - in memory of a loved one 

    Forms are available in the Temple office 

 $  ________  Religious School Scholarship Fund  

   (provides need-based scholarships for students attending our religious school) 

 $  ________  Yahrzeit Fund (commemorates the anniversary of the death of a loved one) 

 $  ________  Music Fund (to provide musical accompaniment on Holidays and events) 

 $  ________  Security Fund (to offset the cost of the Security Guard at TBEI) 

 $  ________  Special Holocaust Torah MST 860 Fund  

 Payable to Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund: 

 $  ________  For the use of the Rabbi for educational/charitable projects 

 Payable to TBEI Sisterhood: 

 $  ________  Ida Rubin Book of Life (to send cards for any occasion (birthday, get well, etc) 

 $  ________  Oneg Shabbat Fund (provides refreshments after Friday night Services. 

        PLEASE INDICATE THE NAME OF THE FUND RECEIVING YOUR DONATION ON THE MEMO LINE OF YOUR CHECK 
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Election Day 

VOTE!! 
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TEMPLE BETH EL ISRAEL                    

551 SW Bethany Drive                         

Port St. Lucie, FL 34986                   

http://www.templebethelisrael.org                                        

   

 

 

 

 

    OR CURRENT RESIDENT 

Judaica Shop  

Fridays 7 - 7:30 p.m. 

or call for an appointment  

 

Linda Chazin               772 - 871-1205 
Faith Krumenacker      561 - 315 - 4281 

Save the date 

Our Congregation meeting 

will be on  

Thursday, November 21st  

at 2 p.m. 

Please make every effort 

to attend 

 


